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The Governor’s Office has clarified the intent of Executive Order 202.4 issued on March 
16, 2020 - the waiver of 180 day requirements applies to school closures during the 
period of March 18, 2020 through March 31, 2020.  Please see the revised guidance 
below. 
  
Updated 180-Day Requirements 

  
Pursuant to Executive Order 202.4 issued on March 16, 2020, any closure during the 
period of March 18, 2020 through March 31, 2020 of a public school district (including 
Special Act School Districts) or charter school will satisfy the requirements for a waiver 
of the usually required reduction in monies payable to public school districts and charter 
schools under Education Law section 3604. Such waiver shall not be granted if such 
closure extends beyond March 31, 2020, unless otherwise directed by the Governor. 
  
The requirement under Commissioner’s Regulations 200.7(b)(5) and 200.20(a)(6) to 
operate for not less than 180 days during the 10 month school year shall not apply to 
any closure during the period of March 18, 2020 through March 31, 2020 of a nonpublic 
school with an approved special education program subject to articles 81 and/or 89 of 
the education law, state supported school pursuant to article 85 of the education law, or 
approved preschool Special Class and Special Class in an Integrated Setting program 
pursuant to section 4410 of the education law. 
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